
 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528 

 
 
 

May 9, 2018
 
 
 
Pinellas County Parks and Conservation Resources-Air Quality 
Mr. Paul Cozzie, Director 
12520 Ulmerton Road 
Largo, FL 33774-3602 
 
RE: Award Amendment 06OHBIO00014-12-06 (formerly 2006-ST-091-000016-12) 
 
Dear Director Cozzie:  
 
As you know, DHS Grants and Financial Assistance Division (GFAD) recently implemented the 
GrantSolutions grants management system.  Thus, your Biowatch supplemental funding in the amount of 
$5,000 has been completed in the GrantSolutions system and the new award number is 06OHBIO00014-
12-06.  This award number is effective immediately and will be reflected on all future award actions as 
well.  At the end of this number, the “-12” indicates the 12th year of this award and the “-06” indicates the 
6th amendment. 
 
During our initial set up of your award in the GrantSolutions system we had to complete several 
administrative actions and you may have received multiple notifications related to this activity.    Please 
be advised that the Notice of Award attached to this letter represents the current status of the budget 
period to date activity for your award.  Please disregard any prior notifications you may have received.  
We would like to thank you for your patience during this initial start-up period and apologize for any 
confusion created by multiple notifications you may have received as we completed the administrative 
set-up process.   Now that the set-up process is complete, we do not anticipate any further erroneous 
notifications. 
 
Please review carefully the attached Notice of Award.  For the remainder of the period of performance for 
this award, both the new and former grant numbers should be referenced on any communication relating 
to this award.  For the purpose of accessing authorized funding in the Payment Management System 
(PMS), please continue to reference the former grant number as outlined above. 
 
Should you have any questions concerning this supplemental award or the GrantSolutions system, please 
contact me directly at melanie.bales@hq.dhs.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
  
Melanie Bales 
Grants Officer 
Grants and Financial Assistance Division (GFAD)/OPO 
 
cc (via email):     Ajaya Satyal, asatyal@pinellascounty.org   
  Tammy Allen, tallen@pinellascounty.org  
  Dawn Ricketts, daricketts@co.pinellas.fl.us  
  Emily Magyar, emmagyar@co.pinellas.fl.us      
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